[image: image1.jpg]www.oxford.gov.uk

‘e )

OXFORD
CITY
COUNCIL




To: City Executive Board





Date: 12th. February 2014
       
   


Report of: The Scrutiny Finance Panel


Title of Report: Treasury Management Strategy 2014/15  




	


Introduction

1. The Scrutiny Finance Panel considered proposals for the Treasury Management Strategy 2014/15.  They were supported in their debate by Nigel Kennedy and Angela Turner; the Panel would like to thank them for their time and advice.

2. The Panel is happy overall with the proposed Strategy but would like to see a few changes in the presentation of data to enhance clarity and understanding.  These are detailed below.
Conclusions and Recommendation
3. The Panel discussed the effects of the Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) within the Capital Programme and the Treasury Management Strategy.  The Panel heard that amounts likely to be raised were not clear but are expected to increase slowly from 14/15.  There is a list of projects (1,2,3 List) but this is left out of the Capital Programme because money will come directly from CIL and not impact on the budget for other schemes.  In the interests of transparency and understanding the Panel wishes to see CIL reflected in the Treasury Management Strategy. 

Recommendation 1 

To include a commentary on Community Infrastructure Levy income and spending within the Treasury Management Strategy. 
4. The Panel wishes to see Cash Reserves used in the most effective way and have received a number of assurances that Prudential Borrowing, whilst approved, is only used in a limited number of circumstances.  In the interests of clarity and understanding the Panel wishes to see the reporting on Prudential Borrowing split between internal and external borrowing.

Recommendation 2
To adjust the reporting of Prudential Borrowing between internal and external borrowing.
5. The Panel discussed the accumulating cash balances within the HRA and understood proposals over the life of the proposed Medium Term Financial Strategy to spend these.  The Panel noted that despite these plans projections for cash balances is upwards.  The Panel wishes to receive advice on the risks and opportunities associated with this.

Recommendation 3
To provide for the Scrutiny Committee in March information on the risks and opportunities presented by the upward trend of accumulated balances within the HRA. 
6. The Panel welcome the current investment in property funds and the intent to increase these over the coming year.  The approach for the management of risk associate with this is prudent but the Panel note that no provision for the benefit of increased property values has been made in our accounts or conversely the potential reduction in property values.  As investments increase the panel wishes to see this approach kept under review.

Recommendation 4  
To keep under review provisions reflecting increasing and reducing property values and report to the Scrutiny Committee the “triggers” for a change in the current approach. 
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